

Ref: 2025-SPC-08/315

To: National Federations
Eligible to participate to the Panamerican
Championships Freediving and Finswimming

## Subject: Cancellation of the 2025 CMAS Panamerican Championships Finswimming and Freediving – Mexico

Dear Federations,

We regret to inform you that the **2025 CMAS Panamerican Championships** in Finswimming and Freediving, scheduled to take place in Mexico this October, have been **cancelled**.

This decision, taken in coordination with the organising Federation, results from a series of unforeseen and substantial constraints encountered during the preparation phase, which regrettably made it impossible to carry the event forward as planned.

We are fully aware of the importance of this Championships for the athletes, officials, and National Federations involved, and we recognise the impact that this cancellation may have on your plans and preparations. At the same time, we wish to acknowledge the efforts made by the hosting Federation and to express our gratitude to all parties who supported the process to the extent possible.

We remain confident in the strength of our cooperation and in our shared commitment to the continued development of Underwater Sports across the Americas. We remain at your disposal, and we thank you for your understanding and continued support.

Kind regards,

**Sports Committee** 

